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S.B. 1141 S.D.1 RELATING TO WORKERS’ COMPENSATION 

 
 
 
To: Sen. Donovan M. Dela Cruz, Chair 
 Sen. Gilbert S.C. Keith-Agaran, Vice Chair 
 Members of the Senate Committee on Ways and Means 
 
The Hawaii State Public Library System (HSPLS) supports S.B.1141 S.D.1 relating to workers’ 
compensation, clarifying that the rights, powers, functions, duties, and resources relating to 
workers' compensation matters for the Hawaii State Public Library System and its employees 
are transferred to the Department of Human Resources Development (DHRD).  This measure 
also establishes one full-time equivalent (1.0 FTE) position within DHRD for the management 
and administration of workers’ compensation for the HSPLS and its employees, and funds for 
workers’ compensation costs for HSPLS and its employees. 
 
Act 51, Session Laws of Hawaii 2004, and Act 61, Session Laws of Hawaii 2012 (Act 61), 
attempted to clarify that control over HSPLS personnel matters was transferred to the 
Department of Human Resources Development (DHRD).  Specific to workers’ compensation 
matters, there continues to be ambiguity regarding whether DHRD is responsible for workers’ 
compensation matters for HSPLS employees.  
 
Although Act 61, attempted to transfer oversight of the HSPLS workers compensation matters 
to DHRD, DHRD did not receive any staff support or funding to pay for HSPLS-related workers’ 
compensation matters. As a result, since 2012, HSPLS has annually contracted with DHRD via 
Memorandum of Agreement for workers’ compensation-related support for the HSPLS and its 
employees.  As an unbudgeted item, HSPLS pays DHRD for administrative support through 

rv

/$3‘-r*'ii'_'-i-_~;~§»

Iix‘

,,..» I; <3)o H4 ___
" \95s v

' e»<v_.- ' '-."'.- R .. ,_ ,1 ,
' '~ ’

‘—-rr__*_
: L§‘

~\~4.- .
->.. .....-"”<;;-
K $

4% mm E“ I¥%~-
“-..

\
\



 
 

AN AFFIRMATIVE ACTION AND EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER 

vacancy savings; workers’ compensation claims and payments are paid out of the HSPLS 
budget.   
 
Adoption of S.B. 1141 S.D.1 would ensure that DHRD has a permanent staff position and 
sufficient funding to assist with HSPLS workers’ compensation matters. If the HSPLS budget for 
workers’ compensation claims and payments is transferred to DHRD, we respectfully ask that 
approximately $50,000 remain with HSPLS to address workers’ compensation claims for 
employees that are currently processed through the State payroll system. We believe that 
HSPLS will continue to process these payments for current employees. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony on S.B. 1141 S.D.1. 
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